PRESS RELEASE 



For Immediate Release June 10, 2009
At the June 10 meeting of the Bloomingdale Township Democratic Organization (BTDO) the group voted on a resolution to ask the DuPage County Board and the local state legislators representing Bloomingdale Township and trail users to work with Commonwealth Edison to stop the butchering of the trees instead of trimming them in a healthy manner as required by state law. In addition the BTDO wants DuPage County to not allow for or approve any permits for the spraying of herbicides to kill trees, bushes and wildlife along both the IL Prairie Path and Great Western Trail. 
See the attached resolution approved at their June 10th meeting detailing their concerns.

Pete Null, Chairman of the BTDO stated that “The BTDO believes that the trees and trails are important to the quality of life we enjoy. And DuPage County needs to work harder to protect the trees and trails.”
Citizens that want their trees and trails protected are encouraged to contact their elected officials at the county and state levels. These elected officials may be contacted at the following email addresses: rschillerstrom@dupageco.org, geckhoff@dupageco.org, dolson@dupageco.org, rita.gonzalez@dupageco.org, ctokarski@dupageco.org, jrmcbride@dupageco.org, dpuchalski@dupageco.org, jredick@dupageco.org, franco@il45.com, carole@pankau.com, community@sandrapihos.org, statereppaul@sbcglobal.net and get more email addresses at http://www.elections.state.il.us/DLS/Pages/DLSAddressCrit.asp Concerned citizens should also copy the media on their emails to the following email addresses: news@dailyherald.com, news@tribune.com,  editorial@mysuburbanlife.com, news@examinerpublications.com, thesun@scn1.com, news@examinerpublications.com, fencepost@dailyherald.com, lombardian@sbcglobal.net, metro@suntimes.com and letters@tribune.com 
For more information about the efforts to protect the trees and the trails and other community activities sponsored by the Bloomingdale Township Democratic Organization please contact Pete Null at email address bloomingdale@dupagedemocrats.org More information about the BTDO can be found at webpage: http://www.dupagedemocrats.org/bloomingdale/ 

More information about the trails and a photo of some of the BTDO’s volunteers after one of the annual cleanups can be found at website www.Friendsofthegreatwesterntrails.com 

______________________________

 

For press contact feel free to call Pete Null at (630) 550-8550 or email address pnull@wowway.com
 

•    The BTDO encourages everyone to REGISTER TO VOTE click here for more information: http://www.dupageelections.com/pages.asp?pageid=227 or call 630-407-5600. 
See the next page for the resolution approved by the BTDO on 6/10/09

A Resolution Regarding the Use of Herbicides And Poor Tree Trimming Practices Along the Illinois Prairie Path and the Great Western Trail

WHEREAS Commonwealth Edison has habitually and wantonly sliced limbs off trees near power lines in a manner that is neither aesthetically pleasing nor healthy for the trees…

WHEREAS Commonwealth Edison is now preparing to apply for permits to use herbecides to kill trees and bushes along the Illinois Prairie Path and the Great Western Trail…

WHEREAS Said herbicides will have an adverse effect on the natural beauty of these trails and pose a potential health risk to the people, pets and horses that use these trails…

WHEREAS The Illinois Prairie Path and The Great Western Trail are taxpayer owned properties developed specifically for the recreational use of DuPage County residents…

WHEREAS The Bloomingdale Township Democratic Organization has been a long time friend of the trails and have volunteered to help the annual earth day cleanup of the Great Western Trail for the last 7 years, cleaning the busy and dirty stretch between Schmale Rd and Bloomingdale Rd.
THEREFORE We, The Bloomingdale Township Democratic Organization, do hereby resolve that we strongly protest the use of herbicides along the Illinois Prairie Path and the Great Western Trail, and ask the DuPage County Board reject any and all requests from Commonwealth Edison for permits to use herbicides along any portion said trails. Further, we urge our legislator’s and the Illinois Commerce Commission to enforce the regulations requiring the utility companies to trim the trees in a responsible and healthy manner.
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